
 

 
Embassy of the Sultanate of Oman 
Paris 

 
 

(ENGLISH TRANSLATION – Courtesy IHB) 
 
 
 
The Embassy of the Sultanate of Oman presents its compliments to the International Hydrographic 
Bureau and is  pleased to inform you that the Government of the Sultanate of Oman has decided, from 
now on, to call the Gulf of Oman the “Sea of Oman” -  “Mer d’Oman” on all its documents and 
correspondence as well as on all new maps issued by the  government of Oman; in this connection, the 
government of Oman assures that it will respect the rights and obligations of other States and will act 
according to the Sultanate’s national legislation and the relevant international conventions. 
 
The Embassy of the Sultanate of Oman requests the International Hydrographic Bureau to take account of 
this change both in its official documents and all future correspondence as well as in all maps (charts). 
 
The Embassy of the Sultanate of Oman thanks the International Hydrographic Bureau for all the attention 
that it will give to this information and takes this opportunity to renew the assurance of its highest 
consideration. 
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